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� for HDLI’s 2007 Spring Legal CLE Con-
ference entitled “HOW TO SURVIVE TOUGH TIMES IN AFFORDABLE AND PUBLIC HOUSING:
Legal Strategies for Public and Private Landlords, Asset Management and Other Important
Issues for 2007” are available for purchase at a reasonable cost.  An order form and table of
contents for the written materials is attached.
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covering HUD regulations through December 31, 2006.  Order copies for yourself and your
colleagues now!
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Today, HUD published a proposed rule relating to the low-
income housing tax credit (LIHTC) rents of HUD’s final Project-
Based Voucher (PBV) program rule.  What is good news for
LIHTC unit owners, HUD proposes to repeal the new rent
provisions that were published on October 13, 2005 and took
effect on November 14, 2005, in order to revert back to the
rent provisions which previously existed at 24 CFR 983.304(c).

The October 13, 2005 final rule capped the PBV rents at the
LIHTC rent in buildings with LIHTC units, even in cases where
HUD formerly permitted such units to receive the higher rents
permitted under the PBV program. This rule was a marked
departure from HUD’s longstanding practice of allowing the
higher rents, and the industry requested that HUD revert back
to the previous practice.  HUD heard us!  HUD has decided
not to enforce 24 CFR 983.304(c), as revised by the October
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13, 2005 final rule, and is agreeing to implement the final rule
that results from further comment on this proposed rule.  In the
meantime, owners who received a written notification of owner
selection subsequent to the effective date of the final rule (No-
vember 14, 2005) and have entered into a HAP contract may
request a redetermination of initial rents in accordance with
Sec. 983.301 of the final rule, if the initial rents were capped
under the tax credit rent provision at Sec. 983.304(c)(1)(v).

Note that HUD, or its designee, can still conduct a subsidy
layering review, which could result in rent reductions for projects
with LIHTCs and PBV assistance.

If you want to comment on this proposed rule, you must sub-
mit your comments to HUD by July 2, 2007.


